CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Administrative Council Minutes for February 4, 2019

Present:   Jeff Freel – Chair; Wendy Musgrave – Pastor, Leader Development & Nominations; Kristi Olgren – Treasurer; Jennifer Fischer – Education; Marcy Bowie – Fam. Min., Fellowship & Evan.;  Evan Fischer – Worship; Missy Shaver – Secretary & Memorial; Gunnar Methlie – Communications & Lay Leader; Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Gaylen Heaberlin – Financial Secretary; Dean Fiene – Membership; Ken Sharp – Trustees; Judy Fiene – UMW; Libby Hiatt – Lay Member Annual Conference

Call to Order- The February meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order around 7:00 pm by Jeff Freel – Chair.  Pastor Wendy opened the meeting with a devotional prayer.  The minutes of the December 10, 2018 meeting was distributed and approved. Kristi Olgren reported that we had spent more than we have brought in for January 2019, by $ 4,929.47 and the balance for all church accounts was $220,155.95.

Old Business – No Old Business

New Business – Libby Hiatt asking for Mary Ferguson the Council for suggestions on what can be done with the four boxes of old cook books?  There was a discussion that could give to visitors, make sure they are on display when hosting functions for visitors to our church.

Discussion on scheduling meetings, making sure that dates are put on the calendar by using the forms and choosing dates that will help Pastor Wendy, by combing nights with other committees or with WOW.  Remember to contact Gaylen Heaberlin for heating and cooling of the church, if needed.

Education - Getting ready for Easter, with Easter Egg Hunt and helping youth with Sunrise Service and breakfast.  Discussing what to do with Sunday school since attendance has gone down since fall.  Thinking to move Sunday school back to during church service and would need teachers that could tag team, so one person would not always miss the sermon.

Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – Annual Soup and Dessert Contest, Saturday, February 23, 2019 at 5:30 pm.  Continue care packages for shut-ins.  Reordering church T-shirts and will be putting out signup sheets. Discussed going to an IA Wolves Basketball game.  Next meeting for the committee will be February 5, 2019.

Missions – The committee met January 20, 2019 to start the year and because of bad weather, there were only four people at the meeting.  We were trying to throw together the Souper Sunday soup drive to go with the Super Bowl for Hope Ministries and will continue through February and will add this as a project that the committee would like to continue for next year. The next meeting for the committee is Sunday, February 10, 2019 at 9:45 am, to start the Heifer Project and this coming year projects. Brandi Jackson emailed the report to Jeff (Chair).

Worship – The committee met January 7, 2019 at the all Committee Night.  Evan will continue as the chair person and take the minutes for the committee.  Evan started with stating what the basic duties of the Worship Committee for the new members.  The committee decided to concentrate on refining the usher duties and adding more to the list.  Discussed the annual Lenten mailings and to get with the Communication Committee to coordinate the mailing.  The next meeting was scheduled for January 29, 209 at 7:00 pm.

Memorials – Current balance of Memorial Account is $28,987.76. Missy has mailed thank you letters to those who had donated to the memorial fund from the funerals of Rod and Sharon Cloyd.  Gaylen asked about the Eternal Light that Saundra Stuart would like to use her husband Gary’s memorial for.  Missy has given Saundra examples with prices and that she would have to pick and then discuss with the Worship Committee and Trustees.

Communications – Would like committees to use the form to make sure events and meetings get on the calendar.  Discussed what areas to mail the Lenten cards to. The committee is looking at the “Every Door Mailing” through Missions Insight with the post office. The committee would like to see pictures and updates after events be posted to the News Letter.  Send the pictures and updates to the Ivy Centennial email.  How to make the Wi-Fi better was discussed and the committee would like to purchase the Google Mesh System, priced at $250.00.  A motion to purchase the system was put to the AD Board by Gaylen Heaberlin and Second by Evan Fischer.  The Administrative Council voted and approved the purchase of the Google Mesh System.  Would like to help other committees with a workshop on the tools they have for creating logos of posters and for face book.

Finance - The committee met January 10, 2019 with all members present.  Gaylen reported that the budget had been met for 2018.  We took in more than we spent.  Nominations for Finance Chair were called for and Don Hiatt was re-elected for another term.  Old Business:  The application for Ministerial Support has been submitted to the District Office and we are awaiting approval.  Feedback from the November 19, 2018 meeting with the campaign stewards was discussed.  There were lots of good ideas which we will implement next year’s stewardship campaign.  Gaylen explained the envelope system he has set up for payments of bills.  The envelopes are to be turned into him.  The division of duties for payment of bills was approved.  Gaylen will be approving the bills.  Kristi will be writing the checks and recording the transactions.  Don will be signing the checks.  Gaylen will serve as a backup for Don in case he is not available.  A new system is in place for counting the offering each Sunday.  Gaylen has prepared a new form for recording the offering.  A copy is sent to Kristi and to Don and a copy of the bank deposit slip. Instead of the name of the contributor being recorded, we are using check numbers.  There will be a person verifying the count and will sign the form along with Gaylen.  The W.O.W. offering will be included.  Bonding the people who handle the money was discussed as recommended by the Guidelines to Committees on Finance.  It is felt by the committee that we have enough layers of protection and that we can save ourselves that expense.  The treasurer reported that she is using the Quick Book application for our financial records.  It will be easier to track our cash flow and breakout different aspects of our spending for comparisons.  The Finance Committee is the Audit Committee.  Don will set a date in February that some of our committee can take time to go over our records of 2018.  A schedule was set up for the first four months of 2019 for volunteers from our committee to work with Gaylen in verifying the offering with alternates available.  Gunnar volunteered to serve as the liaison between the Finance Committee and the Communications Committee.  Special activities were discussed; something that does not coincide with the stewardship campaign, as way for the Finance Committee to express our appreciation for excellent response our congregation has shown.  No decision was made and it will be revisited at our next meeting on March 14, 2019 at 7:00 pm.  Don would like to add that as of the first of the year, we are showing a sizable increase in our general fund over a year ago.  Don contributes the Miracle Sunday campaign and the generosity of our congregation.  After the 6 months of full time ministry, the transition has gone extremely smoothly and Don feels financially that we are staying ahead of the game.  We have done this without even touching our reserves.

Financial Secretary – The church is now doing Online Banking.  Like to see the tithes added to Sunday bulletins.

Membership – Reported 220 members.

Nominations – Missy Shaver excepted the Administrative Council Secretary position.

Pastor Parish Relations – No report.

Trustees – Had one meeting and decided to have meeting only when needed.  The cost for the tree trimming was $951.30.  Fire extinguishers will be inspected.  Work with the Men’s Group on the Things to do lists.

UMW – There was no meeting in January 2019.  Special Mission Recognition luncheon was given for Brenda Person, Friday, January 11, 2019.  Twenty-two individuals attended the luncheon.  Brenda gave a great mini program of sharing memories of her time in the UMW.  Brenda was President of UMW in the early 1990s. Next meeting will be February 7, 2019 at 1:00 pm. International Bell Ringing for Women worldwide on March 8, 2019.  Will be celebrating the UMW 150th Birthday on March 24, 2019. The UMW will be participating in the service and fellowship.  April 13, 2019 will be the District Spiritual Day, which will be held at the Conference Center at 8:30 – 2:00pm.  April 29, 2019 will serve the Simple Supper for Caring Hands food Pantry at the Adventure Life Church.  Friday, May 3, 2019 will serve lunch for “Church Women United” at Ivy Centennial. General meetings are the first Thursday of each month at 1:00 pm.  All women are invited!

UMYF –Confirmation curriculum is being used for the whole group, because of the good discussions it creates.  There are nine to ten youth in the group.  Youth Sunday will be February 17, 2019 and taco bar, with free will offering after the service.

UMM-Next meeting will be February 9, 2019.

Lay Leader- Nothing new to report.

Lay Member to Annual Conference-Annual Conference will be four days on June 7-11, 2019.  The Conference will be electing delicates for 2020.  The 176th Annual meeting’s theme is “Creating a Difference for the Poor.” 

Members at Large - Nothing to report.

Pastor – Trying to get the Breeze system up and running.  February 26, 2019 the General Conference will be in St. Louis.  Delegates from 2016 decide about Human Sexuality in the Methodist Church.

Next meeting will be Monday, April 1, 2019 at 7:00 pm

Meeting was adjourned at approximately at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver

